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Calendar

At this stage, events which have been cancelled or 
postponed are indicated. You will understand that the 
current situation is changing rapidly. We will, of course, 
keep you fully informed as soon as possible.

June
Friday 26  Year 5 entry to an oppportunity class in 2021

Applications close 5:00pm
You must apply before this deadline

Monday 29 Engineering Challenge 
for students in Stage 2 (3 & 4)

Tuesday 30 Reports will be sent home to parents/carers

July
Tuesday 21 Athletics Carnival High Jump

cancelled

Wednesday 22 Athletics Carnival Shot Put
cancelled

Thursday 23 Athletics Carnival Discus
cancelled

Contacting Staff
If you need to speak to a staff member please phone the 

office to leave a message.
Social media sites are inappropriate for parent teacher 

communications.

 Term 2 Week 8 19 June 2020

PBL 
 

Congratulations Tamworth South; our PBL mailboxes 
were full to the brim with Catch-it tickets for both Infants 
and Primary.

So many students were caught making good choices in 
their classrooms and in the playground.

Our focus area last week was how to be Respectful,
Responsible, and Safe to be Successful in the eating 
areas and under the COLAs.

This week's PBL winners are Braxton McMaster, Kobe 
Burke, Tahj Waters-Cain, Courtney Maltby, Heidi Welch 
and Sofiyah Iskafi. 

These students were presented with a wallet and $5.00 
worth of canteen coupons at Monday's Assembly.
 

We are Recycling Kids
If you drink it - yellow bin it
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Leonie Byrne, Principal

Class 1H-19 

Class 1H have been completing some 
great writing this week on Elmer the 
Elephant.

They have also had fun doing some 
directed drawing of Sonic the 
Hedgehog. 

What fantastic workers. 

Retirement
This week it is with sadness that I announce the retirement 
of one of our long term staff members.
 

Mrs Falkenmire will be retiring at the end of the term after a 
wonderful career educating children. Mrs Falkenmire will be 
sorely missed but we wish her all the best in her retirement. 

An expression of interest has been circulated to find a 
replacement. Parents of the children in her class will be 
notified once a replacement has been found.

Reports
Students reports will be sent home on Tuesday 30 June

The reports will be in a refined format due to the impact of 
Covid-19 and the learning at home requirements that
existed. Parent/teachers interviews will be by phone and 
should be completed by the end of week 2 term 3.

Enhanced cleaning during the day, in response to covid 
-19, will continue during term 3. Just a reminder please not 
send children to school if they are sick.

Excursions
Please be patient waiting for news about our excursions.

We are hanging in for as long as possible hoping we’ll get 
the go ahead.  Should the excursions be called off it will be 
in response to department and health advice. We will make 
a decision by the end of June.

Social Media Concerns
Please don’t allow your children to have social media 
accounts. They must be 13.

Parents who allow this and then come to school to
complain about online bullying need to address this at 
home by deleting the accounts their children have access 
to. 

As teachers we will do all we can to educate children about 
the appropriate use of social media, but parents need to 
take responsibility for allowing the access in the first place.

All our children are under 13 so we shouldn’t have any 
problems with online bullying.  The following link will take 
you to a clip about online safety. We have uploaded to the 
school Facebook page and the P&C have been supportive 
and uploaded it to theirs.  It only takes about 10 minutes 
to watch so please join us and stamp out the opportunity 
for online bullying by making sure your children don’t have 
access to social media until they’re legally old enough.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lB-sqbHSkpU
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Tamworth South Public 
School Sports Day

K - 2  Infants
Kindergarten, Year 1 and 
Year 2 - Fridays

3 - 6 Primary
Stage 2
Year 3 and Year 4
Wednesdays 

Stage 3
Year 5 and Year 6
Wednesdays

Principal's 
Ribbons

Week 7
Bentley Davis - 2F-24
Being kind and courteous.
Aden Cook - 5/6S-10
Outstanding effort across learning and the playground. 
Focussed, respectul and successful.
Jordan Blanch - 2W-21
Handing in money found in the playground.
Ruby Wood - 2S-22
For working hard to produce great writing.
Levi Welch - 1H-19
Fantastic effort in writing.
Yzabelle Burgess - 1H-19
Fantastic effort in writing.
Darcy Morgan - 1H-19
Fantastic effort in writing.
William Vernon - 6B-12
Engagement and enthusiasm in drama.
Scarlett Vigar - KB-16
Safe when playing in the playground and good role
models for others in the class.
Madison Apps - KB-16
Safe when playing in the playground and good role
models for others in the class.

Catch it Awards
Week 7

Cian Gibson - 5/6H-02
Demonstrating initiative in the classroom and reponsibilty 
in keeping the eating area clean.
Elizabeth Piper - KT-17
Always being safe and respectful.
Rinchen Lama - KT-17
Always being safe and respectful.
Rampson Richards-Sadler - 1M-20
Grown up approach to learning - great independent work.
Jax Trembath - 1M-20
Grown up approach to learning - great independent work.

Chloe Smith - 5M-03
Fantastic poetry writing.
Callee Leahy - 5M-03
Fantastic poetry writing.
Emelyn Fong - 5M-03
Fantastic poetry writing.
Electra Nocke-Cameron - 2W-21
Improved confidence in class.
Aiden McDonald - 2W-21
Improved writing skills and willing to have a go to be 
successful.
Matthew Darcy - 5/6H-02
Improvement in all KLA's andcommitment to being a
responsible member of class.
Kaida McManus - 5/6J-36
Great  work on her web page about volcanoes.
Luke Lewis - 5/6J-36
Mature, independent work habits resulting in high 
quality work both during home learning time and in class 
time since our return. 
Amelia Cathro-Nean - 1M-20
Grown up approach to learning - great independent work.
Jay French - 5/6J-36
Significant improvements in achievement.
Kaylee Visocchi - KB-16
Improved confidience in her abilities in the classroom.
Heather Dewhurst - 5/6J-36
Initiative and persistence in learning.

Office Hours

Front office opens at 
8:15am to 4:00pm 
Monday to Friday

When the office is
 unattended our 

answering 
machine is available.
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Changes to the opportunity class placement 
process for 2020 Year 4 students

The 2021 Year 5 opportunity class placement process 
was put on hold in April 2020 due to the COVID-19 
situation.

We now have a revised and simplified timeline for the OC 
placement process to ensure that students and families 
can have certainty about their placement as soon as 
possible.

The changes include:

 z A new date for online applications. Parents must 
apply between 9 June 2020 and 26 June 2020. Late 
applications cannot be accepted.

 z  A new test date - Wednesday 16 September 2020.

To ensure fair and consistent assessment of students 
across New South Wales, students will be offered places 
based only on their test results this year – there will be no 
school assessment scores.  

There will also be no opportunity for appeals given the 
tight timeframes.

For further detailed information I encourage you to visit 
(https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selec-
tive-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5
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Activate your access to our New Family 

Partnerships Tool

Your school’s commitment to the Family Partnerships 
Framework is now supported by access to a new tool 
as part of your subscription to The Fathering Project’s In 
Schools initiative.

The Family Partnerships Planning Tool provides
evidence-based strategies, resources and toolkits to help 
you plan your school’s community-building activities for 
engaging parents in the support of their child’s education 
and development outcomes.

The planning tool will provide a plan and resources to:

 z Engage more families in the school, with a focus on 
fathers and father-figures,

 z Support educational outcomes through enhanced 
family involvement,

 z Support the achievement of Wellbeing and Family 
Partnerships framework outcomes,

 z Provide information to input to the school accreditation 
process in your state. 

All webinars are recorded and uploaded to The Fathering 
Channel.

Miss Walmsley and her class in the Library

Mrs Meppem and her class in the Library
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Chris Jones' class 5/6J-36 at work 
in the Library

Josh Clayton working with some 
children in the Library

Year 1: Mrs Manners class 1M-20
Some amazing writing in display in 1M-20

Year 1: Mr O'Neill's class 
Some fabulous numeracy work

Playground happy little vegemites!
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Parents and Citizens
Our P&C meetings are held in the Library on the third 
Wednesday of the month at 6:00pm (new time).

All Parents, Grandparents and Guardians are welcome to 
attend. We welcome new volunteers and members.

Next P&C Meeting Wednesday 19 August in the Hall 
for social distancing at 6:00pm. Date may change at 
short notice.

We hope that you are able to join us and become 
part of our P&C team. Everyone is Welcome!

P&C Clothing Pool
The school clothing pool will now be open from Tuesday 
to Friday each week. Opening time 8:45am - 9:10am.

In you would like to know more information  please 
connect us on tspspandc@gmail.com or you can leave 
a message at the office and it will be passed on to the 
Clothing Pool. 

BREAKFAST CLUB

Breakfast Club is running out of Long life milk and 
Milo. If you would like to donate any of these items to 
our breakfast club it would be very much appreciated.  

Canteen News
Late lunch orders
Due to large numbers of late lunch orders and emergency 
lunches, the Canteen Committee has decided that 
any orders after 9:30am will be sandwiches ONLY NO 
exceptions.

NO Phone Orders Accepted:
Unfortunately due to the large numbers of lunch orders 
the Canteen is unable to process anymore phone 
orders. All orders are to be placed at the Canteen. 
REMEMBER download the flexischools App for easy 
ordering.
Canteen Meeting- Wednesday 19 August in the Hall for 
social distancing at 5:45pm (new time).
Date may change a short notice.

Tamworth South's Canteen is now online!
Our canteen is now set up for online ordering through the 
Flexischools App.
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 Advertising Space Available
If you would like to advertise your buisness in the 
Tamworth South Public School newsletter, please 
contact the school on 6765 8426 for our advertising 
charges. 


